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Summary:

Report on a breakfast held by Zorin - chairman of the Security Council - with its
members. The topics of discussion include: American agreement to the Soviet proposal
for checks on vessels carried out by representatives of the International Red Cross, the
Irish proposal to convene the Council right after U Thant's return from Cuba to decide on
an inspection mechanism for the dismantlings, and the Ghanaian delegate's remarks on
the situation in Congo.
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Telegram from Soviet Deputy Foreign Minister Kuznetsov and Ambassador to the UN
Zorin to USSR Foreign Ministry, 30 October 1962

30 October 1962

On 30 October Comrade Zorin, in his capacity as chairman of the Security
Council, the term of which expires tomorrow, held the traditional breakfast for
members of the Council. Present were the heads of the delegations of all the
countries represented by the Security Council, including Stevenson. From the talks
during the breakfast, the following is worthy of attention:

1. Stevenson said that the government of the USA agrees to our proposal for
checks on vessels carried out by representatives of the International Red Cross, and
prefers that such checks be carried out not on the open sea, but in Cuban ports.

Stevenson said furthermore that now the USA attributes primary importance to
reaching an agreement on the inspection of the dismantling of the Soviet military
emplacements in Cuba, insisting that such inspection be carried out during the
dismantling process. The Americans imagine inspections, as Stevenson said, in the
form of planes flying over Cuba with inspection groups on board.

2. The Irish delegate [Frederick H.] Boland voiced a proposal, clearly not without
American consent, for convening the Security Council immediately after U Thant's
return from Cuba, and, without discussing in detail any other matters at this meeting,
to hear U Thant's report and make a decision about authorizing U Thant to create an
inspection mechanism for the dismantlings in Cuba. As far as the other matters in the
Cuban settlement are concerned, including the matter of guarantees for Cuban
security, Boland believes that those matters can be raised in speeches at the
above-mentioned meeting of the Security Council, but that approving resolutions on
them should be left for a later date.

The delegates from the United Arab Republic (Riad) and Ghana
(Quaison-Sackey) voiced objections to Boland's proposal (Riad more firmly,
Quaison-Sackey somewhat evasively). They believe that the first priority is resolving
the matter of guarantees for Cuban security.

3. The Ghanaian delegate Quaison-Sackey made several remarks about the
Congo. The substance of these remarks comes down to the fact that the situation in
the Congo is bad, is becoming worse all the time, and that the recourse at present is
the use of UN forces against [Moise] Tshombe.10

4. Our thoughts on our position and on tactical matters will be sent by separate
telegram.

30.X.62 V. KUZNETSOV V. ZORIN

[Source: Archive of Foreign Policy, Russian Federation (AVP RF), Moscow; copy
obtained by NHK (Japanese Television), provided to CWIHP, and on file at National
Security Archive, Washington, D.C.; translation by John Henriksen, Harvard
University.]



